To the committee,

 

I have just today become aware of the senate inquiry into what happened to kids in care in the past. My two brothers, my sister and I were made state wards in the early sixties. We were not only separated from our parents and each other without the opportunity to maintain contact, but we were also sent to foster homes where we were abused both physically and sexually.

When we complained, we were not believed. When my sister ran away, she was sent back. When I made a police statement, I was bullied into retracting. We were aged between five and 13 years old (I was thirteen). The treatment we received at the hands of 'foster parents' was criminal. Even the neighbours complained about the things they were able to witness to the then Child Welfare Department - and were ignored.

My sister and I were initially sent to the same foster home whereI personally was beaten, raped, made to sit in a public place with no clothes on and humiliated in various other ways. My sister (at nine years old) was sent to school wearing nappies because she wet her pants, by the same foster parents.

We were never kept informed about where other members of our family were or permitted to make contact with our parents except for weekly visits (for two hours) when we were in the childrens homes.

The distress has had far reaching effects for all of us. My brothers have had ongoing psychological problems. My sister even more so. I became pregnant when I was sixteen and was literally bullied into giving my daughter up for adoption, even though I strongly resisted. The only option I was given was to let her be adopted or to have her placed in foster care - and that after the abuse I had received in foster care!

Even though I have made contact with my daughter over recent years, I feel as if I have been stripped of everything that I held dear by a department that was meant to care for children ... Child "Welfare" Department(?)

The suffering is ongoing and and intense and continues even now. I am now 55 years old and yet my sister and I can not talk about those days without becoming very emotional. 

For years I have wondered if anyone would ever make it possible for those of us who have suffered such abuse at the hands of the 'Child Welfare Department' would ever be acknowledged or heard, and I certainly have been more than ready to speak up as a former state ward for a long time.

 

Chris Wilder

 

